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TIME: 7:00P.M. 

Centerville City Council 
Work Session Meeting 

May 2, 2005 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 
Mayor C. Mark Kingseed PRESENT: 
Deputy-Mayor Douglas Cline 
Councilmembers: James Singer 

Susan Lienesch 
Brooks Compton 
Paul Gresham 
Robert Corbin 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Gregory Hom 
Public Works Director Robert James 
Finance Director Mark Schlagheck 
Assistant to the City Manager Jennifer Kuschnerus 

Mr. Cline moved that Council convene into Executive Session to discuss a personal 
matter. Mr. Corbin seconded the motion. A roll call vote resulted in six ayes in favor of the 
motion. Mrs. Lienesch was not present at this time . 

Brett Kottmann was interviewed for appointment as a member of the City Beautiful 
Commission. 

Paul Heintz submitted an application for appointment to the Board of Tax Appeals, but 
was not interviewed. 

Council concurred that both appointments be made. 

Mrs. Lienesch entered the meeting at this time. 

Mr. James advised that Dempsey Waste Systems did not submit a proposal for the City of 
Centerville collection and disposal of waste. He reviewed proposals received from Rumpke of 
Ohio, Inc., and Waste Management of Ohio, Inc. If the City continues with the service, the fee 
will need to be increased by $2.50-$3.00 per month. Mr. Hom reported that a survey will be 
conducted by Wright State University to receive opinions relative to the type of service desired. 
Questions to be asked during the survey will be reviewed by Council prior to the survey being 
conducted. If Privatizing the system, the fee could remain at the current $15.00 per month for 
the next five years. There is no guarantee as to the fee in coming years if the City continues to 
provide the service. Pros and cons of both systems were discussed by Council. Numbers will be 
presented to Council upon completion of the survey. 

Mr. Cline reviewed a legislative update he attended in Columbus relative to what the 
State of Ohio economically is going to do concerning the tax reform issue. He shared 
information relative to the 2006 Ohio Republican Primary for Governor between Ken Blackwell, 



Betty Montgomery and Jim Petro. 

Mr. Cline advised that the Joint Entities Committee has met twice looking at cost saving 
issues in providing public services; there has been good dialogue between the five entities; 
some good will come in 2006. 

~~~~~ 
Marilyn J. McLaughlin 
Clerk of Council 

Approved c;;. MJ ~ 
c:ark Kingseed, Mayor 


